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(b) Eligibility requirements. To be eligi-
ble for continuation of retirement cov-
erage, an employee must (1) be a per-
manent Federal Aviation Administra-
tion employee assigned to the Metro-
politan Washington Airports who
elects to transfer to the Airports Au-
thority; (2) be subject to subchapter III
chapter 83 of title 5 United States Code
on the day before the date the lease
takes effect; and (3) become contin-
ually employed by the Airports Au-
thority without a break in service. A
‘‘break in service’’ means a separation
from employment of at least 3 calendar
days.

(c) Employee deductions. Employees of
the Airports Authority who have con-
tinuing coverage under title 5 retire-
ment provisons are deemed to consent
to deductions from their basic pay for
the Civil Service Retirement and Dis-
ability Fund. The amounts deducted
will be the same as if the employees
were still employed by the Federal
Government. The Airports Authority
must, in accordance with procedures
established by OPM, pay into the Civil
Service Retirement and Disability
Fund the amounts deducted from an
employee’s pay.

(d) Employer contributions. The Air-
ports Authority must, in accordance
with procedures established by OPM,
pay into the Civil Service Retirement
and Disability Fund amounts equal to
any agency contributions that would
be required for employees covered by
the Civil Service Retirement System.

(e) Sick leave. An employee who re-
tires, or dies leaving a survivor enti-
tled to an annuity, from the Airports
Authority within the 5 year period be-
ginning on the date the lease takes ef-
fect will be permitted to credit unused
sick leave in his or her annuity com-
putation. After the 5 year period, use of
unused sick leave in the annuity com-
putation will be permitted if the em-
ployee is under a formal leave system
as defined in § 831.302.

[52 FR 19125, May 21, 1987, and 53 FR 10055,
Mar. 29, 1988. Redesignated at 53 FR 10055,
Mar. 29, 1988]

§ 831.204 Elections of retirement cov-
erage under the District of Colum-
bia Financial Responsibility and
Management Assistance Act of 1995.

(a) Who may elect—(1) General rule.
Any individual appointed by the Dis-
trict of Columbia Financial Responsi-
bility and Management Assistance Au-
thority (the Authority) in a position
not excluded from CSRS coverage
under § 831.201 may elect to be deemed
a Federal employee for CSRS purposes
unless the employee has elected to par-
ticipate in a retirement, health or life
insurance program offered by the Dis-
trict of Columbia.

(2) Exception. A former Federal em-
ployee being appointed by the Author-
ity on or after October 26, 1996, no more
than 3 days (not counting District of
Columbia holidays) after separation
from Federal employment cannot elect
to be deemed a Federal employee for
CSRS purposes unless the election was
made before separation from Federal
employment.

(b) Opportunity to elect FERS. An indi-
vidual who elects CSRS under para-
graph (a) of this section after a break
of more than 3 days between Federal
service and employment with the Au-
thority may elect FERS in accordance
with 5 CFR 846.201(b)(ii).

(c) Procedure for making an election.
The Authority or the agency providing
administrative support services to the
Authority (Administrative Support
Agency) must establish a procedure for
notifying employees of their election
rights and for accepting elections.

(d) Time limit for making an election.
(1) An election under paragraph (a)(1)
of this section must be made within 30
days after the employee receives the
notice under paragraph (c) of this sec-
tion.

(2) The Authority or its Administra-
tive Support Agency will waive the
time limit under paragraph (d)(1) of
this section upon a showing that—

(i) The employee was not advised of
the time limit and was not otherwise
aware of it; or

(ii) Circumstances beyond the control
of the employee prevented him or her
from making a timely election and the
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employee thereafter acted with due
diligence in making the election.

(e) Effect of an election. (1) An election
under paragraph (a) of this section is
effective on the commencing date of
the employee’s service with the Au-
thority.

(2) An individual who makes an elec-
tion under paragraph (a) of this section
is ineligible, during the period of em-
ployment covered by that election, to
participate in any retirement system
for employees of the government of the
District of Columbia.

(f) Irrevocability. An election under
paragraph (a) of this section becomes
irrevocable when received by the Au-
thority or its Administrative Support
Agency.

(g) Employee deductions. The Author-
ity or its Administrative Support
Agency must withhold, from the pay of
an employee of the District of Colum-
bia Financial Responsibility and As-
sistance Authority who has elected to
be deemed a Federal employee for
CSRS purposes, an amount equal to the
percentage withheld from Federal em-
ployees’ pay for periods of service cov-
ered by CSRS and, in accordance with
procedures established by OPM, pay
into the Civil Service Retirement and
Disability Fund the amounts deducted
from an employee’s pay.

(h) Employer contributions. The Dis-
trict of Columbia Financial Responsi-
bility and Assistance Authority must,
in accordance with procedures estab-
lished by OPM, pay into the Civil Serv-
ice Retirement and Disability Fund
amounts equal to any agency contribu-
tions required under CSRS.

[61 FR 58458, Nov. 15, 1996]

Subpart C—Credit for Service

§ 831.301 Military service.
(a) Service of an individual who first

became an employee or Member under the
civil service retirement system before Octo-
ber 1, 1982. A period of honorable active
service after December 31, 1956, in the
Army, Navy, Marine Corps, Air Force,
or Coast Guard of the United States,
or, after June 30, 1960, in the Regular
Corps or Reserve Corps of the Public
Health Service, or, after June 30, 1961,
as a commissioned officer of the Na-

tional Oceanic and Atmospheric Ad-
ministration (formerly Coast and Geo-
detic Survey and Environmental
Science Services Administration), per-
formed before the date of separation on
which civil service annuity entitle-
ment is based shall be included in the
computation of the annuity provided—

(1) The employee or Member has
completed 5 years’ (18 months’ for sur-
vivors of employees or Members who
die in service) civilian service;

(2) The employee or Member is not
receiving military retired pay awarded
for reasons other than (i) service-con-
nected disability incurred in combat
with an enemy of the United States,
(ii) service-connected disability caused
by an instrumentality of war and in-
curred in line of duty during a period of
war (as that term is used in chapter 11
of title 38, United States Code), or (iii)
under chapter 67 of title 10, United
States Code; and

(3)(i) The employee, Member, or sur-
vivor is not entitled, or upon applica-
tion would not be entitled, to monthly
old-age or survivors benefits under § 202
of the Social Security Act (41 U.S.C.
402) based on the individual’s wages or
self-employment income, or

(ii) For an employee, Member, or sur-
vivor who is entitled, or upon applica-
tion would be entitled, to monthly old-
age or survivors benefits under § 202 of
the Social Security Act (41 U.S.C. 402)
based on the individual’s wages or self-
employment income, the employee,
Member, or survivor has completed a
deposit in accordance with subpart U of
this part, for each full period of such
military service performed after De-
cember 1956.
If a deposit has not been completed, pe-
riods of military service performed
after December 31, 1956 (other than pe-
riods of military service covered by
military leave with pay from a civilian
position), are excluded from credit
from and after the first day of the
month in which the individual (or sur-
vivor) becomes entitled, or upon proper
application would be entitled, to Social
Security benefits under § 202. Military
service performed prior to January 1957
is included in the computation of the
annuity regardless of whether a deposit
is made for service after December 31,
1956.
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